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The Department of Vocational Studies: BCA organized a Parent Teachers’ Meeting 

on 2nd July 2023 from 10.30 am to 2.00 pm. 

Parents were informed prior regarding the meeting hence the event witnessed 

appreciable attendance thus displaying enthusiastic interest among parents and 

students of BCA Programme. The PTM is among the best practices adopted by the 

department from last 12 years and is always recognised as a method for the smooth 

working and progress of the students.  

The main objective of the meeting was to create a common platform, where teacher 

and parents come together to discuss student’s performance and devise ways to enrich 

their learning experience. 

The meeting was presided over by Coordinator, BCA Prof. Pushpa Tewari. She 

addressed the attendees and explained in detail about the functioning of the 

department and invited unbiased suggestions from the parents for effective 

improvement. Dr. Ranjana Das Prof-In charge Girls’ wing then addressed the parents 

and appreciated the presence of parents especially appreciative number of mothers. 

All the teachers further discussed with parents individually regarding the progress of 

their ward and asked students to avail the various facilities and activities organised by 

the department. The teachers also briefed the parents about their ward’s attendance 

during the current semester and showed concerns for low attendance. Prof Uday K 

Sinha asked them to use departmental library as much as possible and asked the 

parents to advise their ward to work harder for next exam and fix their study time in 



home. The college will also help them preparing better for future by giving regular 

guidance and support in terms of teaching and counselling.  

Parents were encouraged to appreciate student’s participation in all academic 

activities and most importantly to improve their class attendance. This helped to 

create the necessary consciousness among parents and their wards regarding 

importance of attending classes and maintaining proper routine and discipline in day 

to day life.  

A virtuous response from the parents were received. Total 47 students’ 

parents/guardian joined the meet. The feedback form was provided both to the 

students and their parents. The suggestions given by the parents and their wards in the 

feedback form will be taken into consideration and follow-up will be done. 

It was a great interaction between the teacher and the parents for the development of 

their children where they discussed both the strengths and areas of improvements. 

The PTM came to an end with the conclusion that the progress and development of 

the students depend on the joint efforts of Parents And Teachers ... 

The teachers who attended the meeting were 

1. Prof-In-Charge Girls’ wing Dr Ranjana Das 

2. Co-ordinator, BCA,  Prof Pushpa Tewari 

3. Prof Uday Sinha 

4. Prof Manisha Singh 

5. Prof Kalyan Paul 

6. Prof. Soni 

7. Prof Santosh Kumar 

8. Prof Kaushik Mukherjee 
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